
Following the path of life.
Reverend James Hanson explores life’s many twists 
and turns, reflecting on the paths we follow and asks  
“what are you hoping for this Christmas?”
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Scan QR code 
to read Burpham 
Pages online.

Local advertising and news magazine, delivered free to over 3,000 homes.
Includes Burpham Community Association newsletter.

Incorporating Jacobs Well

November  
& December

2024

Includes: Community Update from the Burpham Community Association

Guildford Borough Council 
Acts of Remembrance for 
2024. Two civic events to 
mark Remembrance in the 
Guildford Borough.

Local councillors George 
Potter and Jane Tyson write  
their regular update. Including  
Gosden Hill development 
and wildflower planting.

Burpham resident completes 
Ireland end-to-end walk. 
Mark Saunders completes 
challenge and raises money 
for dementia charities.
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To book a free, no-obligation initial meeting, please get in touch by phone
(01483 456477) or email michael@priceferguson.com

More information is available 
on our website: www.priceferguson.com

Price Ferguson is authorised and regulated by the Financial Conduct Authority 
Registered in England & Wales Company No. 03893166

Get rid of  
the pain with 
Price Ferguson
Price Ferguson is  
a leading wealth  
management and  
financial planning  
firm based in  
Guildford.

Examples of our areas of 
expertise include:

•  Inheritance tax planning 
•  Pensions and retirement 
•  Wealth management 
•  Financial planning

Do you find financial 
decisions a bit of a 

headache?
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the services available in the general 
area. Includes Burpham Community 
Association newsletter.
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Production
Original design 
Generator Creative Consultants
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Doing our bit for the Environment
Our printers are ISO 14001 environmental  
accredited, use vegetable based inks 
to print the magazine and recycle all 
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To mitigate the CO2 emissions created 
in the production of our paper ‘Carbon 
Capture’ contributions are paid to 
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Issue No. 113 
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Welcome
This month, we’ve got plenty to  
share with you. Guildford Borough 
Council informs us about the Acts of 
Remembrance planned for 2024, so  
we can honour those who have served. 
Our local councillors also provide an 
update on how they’re working hard to 
manage and improve our local area as  
we approach the end of the year.

In our What’s On pages, you’ll find lots 
of festive events to enjoy throughout the 
season. Be sure to check out even more 
events online at burpham-pages.co.uk/
whats-on-directory/.

The Burpham Community Association 
keeps us informed about everything 
happening towards the close of 2024, 
while The Therapy Garden is calling 
for volunteers to help them continue 
supporting those in need.

This month, Sophia Wyatt reflects on  
why Santa’s cheeks are always so rosy, 
and Moira takes us back in time with 
stories of extra-curricular teaching in 
Burpham. Mark Saunders also shares 
an update on his inspiring walk across 
Ireland, and Reverend James Hanson 

from Burpham Church discusses the 
unexpected twists life can bring.

For gardening enthusiasts, The 
Worplesdon Garden Club brings you 
helpful hints and tips to keep your green 
spaces thriving as winter approaches.

As we celebrate Halloween, Bonfire 
Night, and the start of Christmas, we wish 
you all the best for this joyful time of year. 
We look forward to reconnecting in the 
New Year with our January and February 
issue in 2025!

Paul Nicholls (Editor) 
editor@burpham-pages.co.uk
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Dear Neighbours, welcome to the November and December issue of 
Burpham Pages! The festive season is almost upon us, and there’s so 
much happening in the lead-up to Christmas.
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www.kingsleyprint.co.uk



To advertise in Burpham Pages call 07597 904755 or e-mail editor@burpham-pages.co.uk4

Based in Merrow and established in 1992, Roots & Shoots 
is a family-run tree care company which offers a professional 
and comprehensive arboricultural and landscaping service. 
We take great pride in our reputation and we offer all our 
clients a professional, courteous, and personal service. 
All our tree work is done to British Standards 3998 and 
is carried out to the highest standards by qualifi ed staff.

We aim to ensure the conservation of trees through proper 
pruning practices. By embracing the latest research and 
modern techniques we provide the very best care for your 
trees, and with this in mind, we are happy to provide free 
advice and estimates.

Tr�  Surgery 
& Landscaping

Logs & W� DCHIP 
SU� LIERS
Qualified and Insured
24hr Emergency Service
Fr�  Quotations

Call 01483 503361 or 07768 456828
Email enquiries@rootsandshoots-treesurgery.co.uk
www.rootsandshootssurrey.co.uk
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News + events
Local news & events: get involved and tell us more about your news and  
events organised in Burpham, Jacobs Well and the surrounding areas.

November &  
December 2024

Remembrance Sunday
The Borough Service of Remembrance 
will take place on Sunday 10 
November. The service will start at 
9.45am at Holy Trinity church. All are 
welcome to attend. Shortly before the 
service Deputy Lieutenant Col (Retd) 
Patrick Crowley MA MBE and the 
Mayor of Guildford, Cllr Sallie Barker 
MBE, will lay flowers under the VC 
stones in Tunsgate.

After the church service, the parade will 
form at about 10.30am on Guildford 
High Street. Veterans, cadets, the Mayor,  
councillors, and other dignitaries will 
take part.

Led by the Friary Brass Band  
the parade will make its way to the castle  
grounds for the two-minute silence.

We will mark the two-minute silence at  

11am with the sounding of the Last Post.  
Wreaths will be laid at the War Memorials.

Armistice Day
On Monday 11 November a short 
ceremony will take place on the 
balcony of the Guildhall in the High 
Street. This will include:

•	Welcome by Canon Simon Butler as  
we prepare for the two-minute silence

•	Sounding of the Last Post by Richard 
Straker from the Friary Brass Band

•	The two-minute silence at 11am for 
The Mayor, Cllr Sallie Barker MBE, 
the balcony party, and members of 
the public in the High Street

•	Playing of the ‘Reveille’
•	Reading of The Kohima Epitaph
•	Close of the ceremony

People are welcome to join any of the 
acts of Remembrance taking place in  

Guildford or their local towns and villages.

Armed Forces Champion, Cllr 
Stephen Hives said: “This year we 
commemorated the 80th anniversary 
of D-Day. A day when thousands of 
soldiers landed in Normandy, resulting 
in many casualties and lives lost. 

“Our acts of remembrance are an 
expression of gratitude to all those who 
have sadly lost their lives serving in our 
Armed Forces. It also allows time to 
think of those serving today and still 
putting their lives in danger in service 
for our country.”

Leader of the Council, Cllr Julia 
McShane added: “Remembrance 
Sunday offers an opportunity to come 
together as a community and to honour 
the sacrifice that our Armed Forces 
have made over decades. 

“We also remember the families of those  
who have served and are still serving, 
the emergency services and those who 
have lost their lives because of conflict 
or terrorism. We can never repay the 
men and women who sacrificed so 
much for the freedoms we enjoy today.”

Poppy Appeal
Volunteer Poppy Appeal collectors 
will be in Guildford until 11 November 
2024. Please donate generously to 
support serving and ex-serving men 
and women, and their families. On 
Friday 8 and Saturday 9 November, 
The Mayor of Guildford and others from 
our council will be collecting around 
the town.

Donations for the Poppy Appeal 
can also be made online at www.
britishlegion.org.uk/get-involved/
poppy-appeal n

Guildford Borough Council Acts  
of Remembrance for 2024

This year Guildford Borough Council be holding two civic  
events to mark Remembrance in the Guildford Borough.

Please mention Burpham Pages when responding to advertisements. 5

Remembrance Sunday in the Castle grounds 2023.
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News + Events

Local councillors George Potter and 
Jane Tyson write their regular update 
for Burpham residents:

Gosden Hill Development
A planning application to develop the 
land behind Merrow Lane, which was 
allocated in the Local Plan for 1,800 
homes, is expected in January next 
year. In the next month the developer, 
Martin Grant Homes, will be carrying 
out a pre-application consultation with 
residents, including drop-in sessions, 
a webinar and a website where local 
people can find out more details. As 
always, our chief issue of concern is 
the potential traffic, education and 
healthcare strain a badly designed 

scheme could create for Burpham, 
so we would encourage everyone to 
find out about the proposals and give 
feedback to the developers.

We don’t have the exact dates at time 
of writing but you should be able to find 
more details from either the Burpham 
Community Association or from the 
Gosden Hill website: gosdenhill.co.uk

New way to report issues  
to Surrey County Council
After many years of unsatisfactory 
experiences for residents trying to 
report issues to Surrey County Council 
Highways, ranging from flooding to 
road and streetlight issues, a new 

website has been launched to make 
it easier to report issues and get them 
fixed. Now you can simply select the 
location of the issue on a map online 
and provide details in order to receive 
a quick response. So far the website 
seems to be resulting in issues being 
fixed much more quickly than under the 
old system, so please give it a try by 
visiting: tellus.surreycc.gov.uk

Wildflower planting
Recently Jane rolled up her sleeves to 
join Surrey Wildlife Trust and Burpham 
Community Association to liven 
up the corner of New Inn Lane and 
London Road by clearing and planting 
wildflower seeds in the neglected 

November & December update from local councillors  
George Potter and Jane Tyson.

Local councillor Jane Tyson with Sue Hackman chair of the BCA (above) and Ross Packman from the Surrey Wildlife Trust (right).
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December 2024

flowerbed around Thrifty forecourt as 
part of our vision to improve wildlife 
habitat in Burpham. It’ll take two years 
for all the seeds to grow and flower, and 
this will be just the first wildflower bed 
in the area; the Burpham Community 
Association are looking for suggestions 
of suitable spaces to create more 
wildflower beds for our whole 
community to enjoy.

London Road crossing  
at Winterhill Way
After years of waiting and lobbying (by 
both residents and ourselves) we are 
very pleased to announce that a signal 
controlled pedestrian crossing across 
London Road, near Winterhill Way, is 
due to start being installed at the end 
of October and should be finished by 
mid-November. This should be a major 
safety improvement for pedestrians, 
especially for families with young 
children, and is taking place alongside 

the upcoming consultation on lower 
speed limits on some main roads in 
Burpham (see past issue).

	 A planning application to 
develop the land behind 
Merrow Lane, which was 
allocated in the Local Plan 
for 1,800 homes, is expected 
in January next year. In the 
next month the developer, 
Martin Grant Homes, will be  
carrying out a pre-application  
consultation with residents, 
including drop-in sessions,  
a webinar and a website 
where local people can  
find out more details. 

Separately, a final decision is due on 
the London Road active travel scheme 
proposals through Burpham (no longer 
including lengthy closures of London 

Road during construction) at the end of 
October, after this issue goes to print.

George Abbot underpass  
to be resurfaced
The footpath and underpass between 
George Abbot school and Merrow is 
now due to be completely resurfaced 
in the next financial year (2025/26) after 
George managed to get it included in 
next year’s local highways budget. It is  
hoped that lighting improvements will 
also be able to be funded in future years.

Drop in to see us!
We are continuing to hold our monthly 
drop-ins from 10am to 11.30am on  
the first Saturday of every month at  
M & R Barber + Brew at the Kingspost 
shopping parade. If you’ve got anything 
you would like to talk to us about, or 
would just like a chat over a tea or 
coffee (we’re buying!), please pop  
in to see us. n

PUBLIC CONSULTATION 
10 OCTOBER TO 7 NOVEMBER 2024

DEADLINE FOR FEEDBACK: THURS 7 NOV 2024

Martin Grant Homes invites you to take part in  
a public consultation on our proposals to deliver 
much needed quality homes, as well as local 
shops, schools, employment opportunities and  
a variety of new open spaces at Gosden Hill.

HAVE YOUR SAY 
We welcome your views and feedback to help  
us develop the project’s design. 

You can provide your feedback, and find out more 
about our events, online at www.gosdenhill.co.uk, 
by email or by post.

YOU CAN CONTACT THE GOSDEN HILL TEAM BY:

PHONE:  0800 915 2495 
(open Monday – Friday 9am – 5pm)

EMAIL: info@gosdenhill.co.uk

POST: Freepost RRKG-AZTG-JLJX,  
Gosden Hill Team (Camargue), Eagle Tower, 
Montpellier Drive, Cheltenham, GL50 1TA

Please mention Burpham Pages when responding to advertisements. 7
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December 2024What’s on this month

Do you have any events happening in and around Burpham & Jacobs Well that you would like added in the next issue?
Our next issue of Burpham Pages will cover January & February 2024. If you would like your event, happening during this period, added to  
our ‘News & events’ or ‘What’s on this month’ sections please e-mail the details to editor@burpham-pages.co.uk before 2nd December.

Burpham Evening WI Events  
for November & December:

Meetings are held at 
Burpham Village Hall and 
start at 7.30pm, you are 

entitled to attend up to 3 meetings with- 
out joining the WI, we also hold extra 
events each month ie. walks, coffee & 
chat, theatre trips, visits to local places 
of interest, craft activities etc.

Tuesday 19th November
Annual Meeting
Our Annual Meeting, we will also be 
using decoupage to turn empty bottles 
into pretty bottles with lights.

Tuesday 17th December
Music from In Accord
A ladies acapella music group.

Further information: 
www.burphamevewi.co.uk 

 @burpham.eveningwi

Saturday 30th November

Jacobs Well  
Christmas Craft Fair

The Jacobs Well Christmas 
Craft Fair is on Saturday 30th 
November this year, 11.00am 

to 3.00pm at the Jacobs Well Village 
Hall. There’ll be refreshments available 
to purchase, free parking and free 
entrance to the hall. Contact Zoe at 
JWCraftFair@gmail.com with any 

enquiries and follow us on Facebook 
for more updates: www.facebook.
com/jacobswellchristmasfair

Services at  
Burpham Church  
this Christmas

Held at the Church of the Holy Spirit  
unless otherwise stated.

Sunday 1st December
Christmas Church Together..........10am
Lego Advent Church.....................................3pm

Sunday 8th December
Christmas Church Together..........10am

Sunday 15th December
Christmas Church Together..........10am
Candlelit Carols..........................................6.30pm
St. Lukes Church

Sunday 22nd December
Christmas Church Together..........10am
Community Carols.................................4.30pm

Tuesday 24th December
Candlelit Midnight Mass..........11.30pm
St. Lukes Church

Christingle...........................................................4.30pm

Wednesday 25th December
Christmas Day Celebration............10am

Thursday 27th December
Midweek Communion.............................10am

Sunday 29th December
Christmas Church Together..........10am

Sunday 1st December

George Abbot School 
Christmas Fair

Christmas is coming!! This 
year’s fair will be held in 
Raynham Hall on Sunday 1 

December 12-3pm; please put the 
date in your diaries.

We are very lucky to have the 
sponsorship of Seymours Estate 

Agents for this event, so you will see 
their boards appearing in the weeks 
preceding the fair. 

So get your Christmas jumpers out, 
and come along to the fair! There will 
be hot drinks including mulled wine, 
and hot food, as well as second-hand 
uniform, the tombola, raffle and a 
host of craft and gift stalls to buy your 
presents from. 

There is a whole school mufti day on 
Friday 29th November in exchange 
for tombola donations (bottles and 
chocolates much appreciated, please!). 

Please get in touch:
•	 If you are able to help out collecting 

donations on the Friday morning, or 
at any point on Sunday from 8am. 

•	 If you or anyone you know would like 
a stall at the fair.

•	 If you work for a company that offers 
fund matching, as this is free money 
for the school! 

E-mail Kristi about volunteering, 
stalls, fund matching or anything 
else to do with the Christmas Fair 
georgeabbotpta2022@gmail.com

Thursday 12th December

The Mistletoe Ball
Charity fundraising Ball with 
The Mayor of Guildford and 
Guildford Philanthropy.

7pm to 1am at GLive, London Road, 
Guildford, GU1 2AA

Get ahead of the game and gather 
some friends together for a night that’s 
sure to get you in the Christmas spirit, 
whilst raising funds for local charities!

Standard Tickets £85.00pp

Ticket sales and sponsor support cover 
event costs, ensuring all donations go 
to the charities. Your ticket includes a 

To advertise in Burpham Pages call 07597 904755 or e-mail editor@burpham-pages.co.uk8
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CAV & PAG
Cavalleria Rusticana by Pietro Mascagni
Pagliacci by Ruggero Leoncavallo

Wed 20th Nov, 7pm
Fri 22nd Nov, 7pm
Sat 23rd Nov, 6pm

Box office: 01483 501200
www.electric.theatre 
boxoffice@electric.theatre

Registered charity No 271484

@GuildfordOpera
guildfordopera.com



sparkling wine reception, a 3-course 
meal, and live band entertainment.

By purchasing a ticket to The 
Mistletoe Ball, you’ll support local 
causes. Additional donations help 
reach the target and fund organisations 
aiding our community.

Charities and their projects who  
will be benefitting: 

Canterbury Care Centre – £5,000
A Guildford drop-in centre supporting 
lonely or anxious people seeks funding 
for sewing machines and materials for 
communal activities and fundraising.

The Lighthouse Christmas 
Kindness Project – £5,000
The Lighthouse charity in Guildford has 
launched an initiative to provide winter 
clothes and over 300 gift cards to help 
families afford Christmas presents. 

Home Start Guildford – £9,900
To provide training and support to 
volunteers helping parents with children 
under 5 facing isolation, mental health, 
disability, abuse, and other challenges.

Reskilled – £5,000
To help individuals 25+ unemployed 
for over a year gain confidence 
and develop transferable skills for 
sustainable employment.

Sensory Service By Sight – £5,800
An inclusive organisation empowering 
people who are deaf, blind, or deafblind 
by funding staff training to help them 
access technology and AI support.

Guildford Town Centre  
Chaplaincy – £13,000
Provides volunteer chaplains for 
daytime support to those facing loss, 
anxiety, and stress. Funding is needed 
for a part-time project coordinator.

Guildford Action – £12,000
Supporting isolated families with 
complex needs, including poverty 
and abuse. Funding is needed for 
community groups, children’s activities, 
and emergency items.

Saturday 21st December

Psychic Souls MBS Fayre
Christmas Choir! Free re- 
freshments! Christmas shop- 
ping, free facials, plenty of 

stalls to shop for last minute Christmas 
presents. Free demonstrations!

Fairlands Community Centre GU3 3NA.

Raffle! Healing! Readings by gifted 
Psychics / Clairvoyants! Oh and Santa 
Claus will be there too! Tell all your 
friends and family about this fab day!

For further ino contact Erina on 07974 
399402 or erinawright@icloud.com

November &  
December 2024What’s on this month
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Waterden Dental Practice 4 Waterden Road, Guildford, Surrey GU1 2AW

01483 565 290

Dental Implants | Facial Aesthetics | General Dentistry | Cosmetic Dentistry | Teeth Straightening

www.waterdendental.co.uk

Implants help restore smiles

• Look, feel & work like real teeth
• Stabilising for bridges & dentures
• Interest free credit available

Transform your teeth with braces

• Fast, invisible brace options
• Staggering results in weeks
• Payment options

Affordable smile makeovers

• Perfect your smile in just 1 visit!
• Whitening & brightening solutions
• Discounts for upfront payments

If you want a dentist 
who is caring and who  
listens then Waterden  
is the place for you.  

There’s no reason  
not to smile!



Across
	 1	 Period beginning 4 Sundays before Christmas (6)
	 6	 Experience in which you see things that  
		  do not exist physically (6)
	 8	 ‘Winter depression’ (3)
	 9	 Hard substance that forms the branches  
		  and trunks of trees (4)
	10	 One of Santa’s helpers (3)
	14	 Abbreviation of the typical Christmas dessert (3)
	16	 Powdery residue left after a fire (3)
	17	 What the bell did, yesterday (4)
	18	 There was no room here before Jesus was born (3)
	19	 Tiny red breasted birds that are symbols  
		  of good luck, happiness and rebirth (6)
	20	 Spherical ornament hung from the branches  
		  of a Christmas tree (6)

Down
	 2	 Decorative material that mimics the look of ice (6)
	 3	 Ignitable wick embedded in wax (6)
	 4	 Holy book of the Christian religion (5)
	 5	 Sage and onion... (8)
	 7	 Precipitation from clouds in the form of  
		  flakes of ice crystals (4)
	 9	 Colourful or patterned paper used  
		  to cover presents (8)
	11	 Religious folk song or popular hymn  
		  sung at Christmas (6)
	12	 Beautiful, usually winged, child in  
		  painting and sculpture (6)
	13	 The three wise men (4)
	15	 Move rhythmically to music (5)
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Solution to Crossword No. 37
Burpham Pages issue No. 112
September & October 2024

The solution to each crossword will be published  
in the following issue of Burpham Pages as well  
as on our website www.burpham-pages.co.uk  
For the November – December 2024 solution  
please see our January – February 2025 issue.

Burpham Pages Crossword Crossword No. 38
November & December 2024
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The most fun
your child can have 

at pre-school!
Sunshine Pre-School

Burpham
A small, happy homely
pre-school in the park

Highly experienced long-term staff  team
EXCELLENT EDUCATION

Flexible term time sessions
9.00am – 3.00pm week days 

for children 2-4 years

 #sunshinenurseryguildford
sunshine.management23@gmail.com

or call Lisa on 07852 132600

TThhee  mmoosstt  ffuunn  yyoouurr  cchhiilldd  ccaann  
hhaavvee  aatt  PPrree--sscchhooooll!!    

Sunshine Pre-school Burpham 
A small, happy, homely pre-school 

in the park 
Highly experienced long-term staff 

team 
EXCELLENT EDUCATION

Flexible term time sessions , 9-3 week days 
for children age 2-4 years. 

See us on Facebook ‘Sunshine 
Nursery Guildford’ 

Contact us 

or call Lisa on 07852132600 
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ALL 
WORK 
FULLY

GUARANTEED

FREE 
ESTIMATES

AND 
ADVICE

WEATHERSURE
ROOFING & BUILDING LTD

Credit Cards Accepted Find us on 

BASED IN COBHAM & EFFINGHAM 
    

  Full Public liability Insurance  • Please view our references

Newmarsh Farm, Horsley Road, Cobham, Surrey KT11 3JX

Contact William (proprietor)
T: 01483 378334  T: 01372 885695  M: 07470 088047

Weathersure Roofing Bookham Cob JULY21.indd   1 25/01/2022   18:38

New & Old Roofs • All Roof Repairs • Flat Roofs
UPVC Fascia Boards • So�ts • Cladding • Guttering • Down Pipes • Apex Boards

Gutter Clearance • Exterior Painting & Decorating • Chimney Restoration
Barge Boards • Re-pointing Ridge Tiles & Walls • Moss Removal and Roof Cleaning



Guildford Sales 01483 405222
guildford@chantriesandpewleys.com

Merrow & Burpham Sales 01483 347100
merrow@chantriesandpewleys.com

What’s in store for 
the property market 
this winter?

By the time you will be reading this, the content (and fall-out!) of our 
new Chancellors budget will be known... but, as I type this on the 7th 
October, it feels like the upper end of housing market is in a holding 
pattern, with both buyers and sellers adopting a ‘watch and wait’ 
attitude. Sub-£1million though, there is more going on, but buyers are 
being discerning over location, condition and price. 

So, if you’re thinking of selling in the near future, have a good look 
online at the agents you choose to value your house – how much of 
their existing stock has been reduced in price, and how much stock 
are they currently marketing? Some might think that having lots 
of instructions means the agent is good – far from it!! Quality over 
quantity is the way forward when you choose an agent and I would 
steer well clear of fi rms where the vast majority of their stock has 
been reduced – it means they either don’t know what they’re talking 
about when it comes to price or their modus operandi is simply to 
take everything on, no matter the price so they can say they’re ‘market 
leaders’! Market leaders in disappointed clients perhaps!

If you want to deal with an agent who gives sound and 
honest advice, putting your needs before their own, 
please contact our Merrow & Burpham O�  ce on 01483 347100.

Anthony Brown, Director
7th October 2024
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New Inn Lane
Link detached three bedroom family home, close to excellent schools and Burpham 
shops, now requiring updating. The property o� ers three reception rooms and 
ample driveway parking. Freehold. Council tax band F. EPC Rating: 

Merrow & Burpham O�  ce 01483 347100

Guide Price £650,000

Burpham
A charming, attached character property, that has been completely re-furbished 
throughout and is set in a secluded and tucked-away location, but within moments 
of the Parade shops at Burpham. Freehold. Council tax band F. EPC Rating: 

Merrow & Burpham O�  ce 01483 347100

Guide Price £850,000

Guildford Sales 01483 405222
guildford@chantriesandpewleys.com

Merrow & Burpham Sales 01483 347100
merrow@chantriesandpewleys.com

Shalford Sales 01483 304344
shalford@chantriesandpewleys.com

Lettings 01483 405222
lettings@chantriesandpewleys.com
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Merrow & Burpham Sales 01483 347100
merrow@chantriesandpewleys.com

What’s in store for 
the property market 
this winter?

By the time you will be reading this, the content (and fall-out!) of our 
new Chancellors budget will be known... but, as I type this on the 7th 
October, it feels like the upper end of housing market is in a holding 
pattern, with both buyers and sellers adopting a ‘watch and wait’ 
attitude. Sub-£1million though, there is more going on, but buyers are 
being discerning over location, condition and price. 

So, if you’re thinking of selling in the near future, have a good look 
online at the agents you choose to value your house – how much of 
their existing stock has been reduced in price, and how much stock 
are they currently marketing? Some might think that having lots 
of instructions means the agent is good – far from it!! Quality over 
quantity is the way forward when you choose an agent and I would 
steer well clear of fi rms where the vast majority of their stock has 
been reduced – it means they either don’t know what they’re talking 
about when it comes to price or their modus operandi is simply to 
take everything on, no matter the price so they can say they’re ‘market 
leaders’! Market leaders in disappointed clients perhaps!

If you want to deal with an agent who gives sound and 
honest advice, putting your needs before their own, 
please contact our Merrow & Burpham O�  ce on 01483 347100.

Anthony Brown, Director
7th October 2024

ch
an

tr
ie
sa

n
d
p
e
w
le
ys

.c
o
m

New Inn Lane
Link detached three bedroom family home, close to excellent schools and Burpham 
shops, now requiring updating. The property o� ers three reception rooms and 
ample driveway parking. Freehold. Council tax band F. EPC Rating: 
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Guide Price £650,000

Burpham
A charming, attached character property, that has been completely re-furbished 
throughout and is set in a secluded and tucked-away location, but within moments 
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BCA on Facebook & Twitter!
Join the conversation! Open to members 
and non-members, it’s a great way to stay 
up-to-date with everything that’s happening 
in our community. 

	 twitter.com/burpham_c_a 
	 facebook.com/burphamCA/

Guildford Community Lottery
A way for everyone to support local causes 
and be in with a chance to win prizes of up 
to £25,000. 50% of all tickets sold from 
our page go to the BCA!

Tickets only cost £1 per week, buy now 
at www.guildfordlottery.org/support/
burpham-community-association

Community Update
Welcome to the Burpham Community Association

November & December 2024

NEWS

Picking up the pieces
The BCA litter picking team  
tackle throwaway culture

A big thank you to our dedicated 
team of litter pickers who came out 
on Saturday, 31st August. Liz Turner 
organises a well-equipped team to 
stroll their local streets in twos and 
threes to clear up casual litter. On dry 
Saturdays, the team is armed with 
hi-vis vests, bin bags, gloves and litter 
picks and heads for known trouble 
spots. ‘Burpham is not the worst 
place in Guildford for litter’ say Liz, 
‘but we have no trouble filling bins 
bags with rubbish in a one-hour trawl’

At the last litter pick, in a little over an 

hour, the BCA team trawled the top 
end of London Road, the perimeter of  
Sainsburys, Sutherland Park, Marylns,  
Doverfield and Hanson roads, and 
filled several bin bags of rubbish 
including used face masks, full dog 
poo bags, a bottle of vitamin tablets, 
empty plastic bin bags(!), a 5-foot long  
punchbag and a Sainsbury’s trolley full  
of building rubble. The last two items 
were reported to Guildford Borough 
Council and promptly cleared up. 

The most common items in the bags 
are empty plastic bottles, empty 
beer cans, foil wrappers and plastic 
bags of various kinds. None of these 
are kind to animals and will not 
decompose like organic waste. 

Interestingly, litter is often found in  
bushes and hedges rather than pave-
ments. Conscience prevents people 
from dumping in plain sight on other 
people’s property, but considers public  
space as fair play. Look round the 
edges of a green space and there it is! 

Litter is changing as social habits change.  
For example, there are fewer cigarette 
butts than there were, as people shift  
to vaping or give up smoking. There 
is more polystyrene and plastic pack-
aging, and less paper. Sadly, there is a  
fair amount of children’s litter – sweet 
wrappers and lolly wrappers etc.  
The most irritating form of litter is full 
dog poo bags which are surely worse 
for the environment than the dog poo 
alone. But that is not as annoying as 
litter dumped next to litter bins.

Studies in America have concluded 
that litter bins attract waste... on the  
ground, near the bins. They surmise 
that litter bins create a sense that local- 
ised litter is okay because someone 
will turn up to clear it away. Researchers  
think that council should find better ways  
to encourage people to take their litter 
home and save the public purse.

All this is a way of saying that litter-
picking is not a menial task: it is 
important for the environment and for 
pride in the community. It’s also inter-
esting in its own way and it’s all over  
by 10.30am. You still get your Saturday.

Burpham Pages is unable to help with matters relating to the Burpham Community Association.16



www.burphamca.org.uk

To get in touch with the BCA contact the committee on secretary@burphamca.org.uk 
phone 07513 366072 or visit the website at www.burphamca.org.uk

Help by  
joining the 
Burpham 
Community 
Association  
today!

Subscriptions are £8 per household 
or £4 per single occupancy and run 
from January to December. Join now  
or renew your membership for 2024.

You can pay by:
Direct Debit – visit our website  
at www.burphamca.org.uk which 
has a link to this system – an email 
to treasurer@burphamca.org.uk 
giving your details would be helpful.

Online –  
Account name: Burpham 
Community Association.  
Sort Code: 40-22-26.  
Account Number: 41049194

To help the Treasurer please identify 
yourself using initials, surname and 
the first line of your address. 

Please contact Liz Turner, our 
Membership Secretary, if you have 
any queries. Her email address is 
membership@burphamca.org.uk

We represent the community of Burpham, Guildford

NB We never share your data or use it for any  
purpose other than informing you of BCA activities. 

Do you think you could help? We’d 
love to expand the number of streets 
we can cover. Our next outing will be 
one Saturday in November and  
assembles in the Sutherland Park car  
park near the entrance at 9am. Please  
drop Liz a note if you’re interested 
membership@burphamca.org.uk 
If you can’t manage the walk, the other  
way to help is to drop us a line in the  
previous week if you spot a particularly  
littered area, so we know where to go.

Help!
We need a treasurer

Our wonderful Treasurer, Susan Poole,  
is standing down after many years of 
service and we are looking for a new 
Treasurer at some point next year. 
Do you have experience or interest 
in learning this job and joining us on 
the organising team, or ‘offshore’ 
from it? We are, as you know, a 
largely voluntary service and most 
subscriptions are paid directly into 
our account so the incomings and 
outgoings are few. If you can help, 
we’d love to welcome you. Contact 
secretary@burpahmca.org.uk

FREE EVENTS COMING UP

Have a say on local 
developments

7.30pm | Thu 14 Nov | Village Hall

A public meeting to update residents 
on the progress of the London 
Road scheme, Gosden Hill housing 
estate, Riverside Park changes and 
relocation fo the sewage works.

Plans of the Gosden Hill development.

Burpham Christmas celebration

7.30pm | Tue 12 Dec | Village Hall

The Burpham Christmas bash will 
include alcohol, mince pies and fun.

Winter lectures

8pm | Fridays, January | Village Hall

This year’s topics are: A sideways look  
at King Ludwig II of Bavaria; A brief 
history of jigsaws, Family Mysteries 
– how to research your ancestors’ 
hidden pasts; Local artist and illustrator  
Sidney Sime; and the Zulu Wars.

 
King Ludwig II of Bavaria.

Good news
After several years of delay and frust- 
ration, we have the go-ahead to take  
on management of Sutherland Hall, and  
hope to have the keys by the time you  
read this. Burpham Hub involves several  
organisations and people around 
Burpham in a co-ordinated effort to 
use the hall to serve the community.

Please contact the BCA Secretary on 01483 567791 or visit the BCA website at www.burphamca.org.uk 17
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Continued from Community Update...

Ash dieback 
Ash dieback is a fungal disease 
sweeping England and is likely to 
destroy 80% of all ash trees. Severely 
infected trees have been officially 
identified in Burpham but it is already 
clear that other ashes are in the early  
stages of dieback which will even-
tually cause their demise. There is no  
cure once the disease has taken hold.

Burpham has many ashes, and a  
number of them are in private gardens. 

It’s useful to know the signs:

•	Foliage thins out in clumps  
and this increases each year

•	Leaves turn brown even in 
summer, droop and turn black

•	Dying branches curl their fingers 
upwards like candelabras

•	Long lesions appear where 
branches join the truck, and these 
point upwards and downwards.

The county council is monitoring die- 
back and removing infected trees in  
public green spaces when they become  
very weak and liable to fall over. Jack’s  
Copse on New Inn Lane is scheduled 
for treatment this Autumn. Ashes on  
private land are the owner’s respons- 
ibility. If your tree has lost most of its  
foliage and is limited to a few clumps 
of leaves, you should consider getting  
it checked with a specialist. Sometimes,  
cutting back the affected branches 
at an early stage can slow down the 
progress of dieback, but not stop it. n

Our volunteers work in the garden with 
clients, helping them with various tasks 
such as planting, harvesting, pruning 
and mowing to name a few, under the 
guidance of our team of horticulturists.

As well as general gardening work 
you will be assisting our clients, both 
children and adults with the opportunity 
to achieve a qualification in horticulture.

Other tasks our volunteers help with 
include general garden maintenance, 
DIY tasks or craft/cookery activities.

No gardening experience is required, 
just the ability to get along with others 
and muck in! This can be a great 
stepping stone to further education or 
work opportunities. At present, we are 
looking for Volunteers who can offer 
a regular weekly commitment.

The Therapy Garden works to have 
a positive and significant impact on 

the lives of people facing challenges 
in life. Whether by giving a sense of 
purpose to children with special needs; 
or by reducing the isolation of a young 
person living with autism or someone 
older living with dementia. Whether by 
building confidence in adults recovering 
from a stroke; or by helping to equip 
young people who have additional 
learning needs for a possible future in 
the workplace. We change lives for the 
better and we do this by creating a safe 
place to enjoy the power of gardening 
and to connect with nature.

We are open to our clients five days a 
week, Monday to Friday, from 9.15am 
until 2.30pm. Our adult clients attend 
all year round, but our teenagers only 
attend during school term times.

To apply see our website  
www.thetherapygarden.org/
supporters/volunteers/ n

November &  
December 2024News + Events

The Therapy Garden is asking if you have  
5 hours to spare each week and want to  
help those with challenges in their lives.

We are looking for Client Support Volunteers to assist in the 
Garden alongside our horticulturists in the supervision of our 
adult clients and teenagers with a variety of disabilities.

Volunteers at The Therapy Garden in Normandy.

To advertise in Burpham Pages call 07597 904755 or e-mail editor@burpham-pages.co.uk18



Our friendly, reliable, trustworthy and competent  
team will take care of all your Chores & Challenges. 

Give us a call on 01483 224 985

We’re excited to introduce a new service from Home Counties Carers. Let us remove 
your worries by dealing with the Chores & Challenges that get in the way of enjoying 
life! A Hatha Helper will meet with you as regularly as you desire to help resolve all 
your Chores & Challenges of life, removing the stress replacing it with joy.

l  Digital Phones, online banking, 
apps, broadband 

l  Admin tasks Bills, paperwork, 
utilities, phone calls

l  House keeping Cleaning, 
tidying, sorting

l  Driving Everywhere considered

l  Health Accompanied medical 
appointments

l  Shopping and errands 
Grocery shopping, collecting 
prescriptions

l  Handy person Home and 
garden maintenance

Bev 
Your local 

Hatha Helper
Guildford

We do more 
than care

Please mention Burpham Pages when responding to advertisements. 19

01483 562722
enquiries@margravellp.co.uk

www.margravellp.co.uk

The Old Post Office, 130 Epsom Road
Guildford, Surrey GU1 2PT

MARGRAVE SOLICITORS LLP

•  Wills, Trusts and Probate

•  Lasting Powers of Attorneys

•  Court of Protection matters

•  Care Fee advice

•  Advising Attorneys / Deputies

•  Non-mortgage related 
residential conveyancing

Authorised and regulated by the Solicitors Regulation Authority 
SRA number 533213

...

About us Our services

Wills

Asset Protection

Lasting Powers of Attorney

Advice regarding Enduring Powers of Attorney

Court of Protection - Deputyships/Statutory Wills

Probate and Trusts

Funding for Care & Nursing

Carer's Rights

Conveyancing (where no mortgage involved)

Before we meet

When you meet with us you will be expected 
to provide identification, usually your passport
or driving licence, and a utility account dated
within the last three months. This is a legal 
requirement under the money laundering rules.

You will receive our Terms of Business so you 
know what to expect and how much we charge.  
More details may be found on our website. 

CALL 01483 562722 to make an appointment

www.jennifermargrave.co.uk

Jennifer Margrave
Solicitors LLP

enquiries@jennifermargrave.co.uk

Our professional memberships include:-

For many years Jennifer Margrave Solicitors 
LLP has provided legal advice to older people 
and their families, specialising in living with 
dementia, wills and trusts, provision of care 
and asset protection. Jennifer Margrave set 
up the practice in 1995 and following her 
retirement in 2018 Joanne Mason and Julie 
Orgill continue as the partners of the firm. 

A team of legal and support staff offer a vast 
wealth of knowledge relating to wills and 
inheritance tax planning, lasting powers of 
attorneys, probate and trusts, asset protection 
and advice on funding for nursing care.
  
We have a conveyancer who can offer 
assistance with buying or selling property 
where there is no mortgage involved.
  
Court of Protection matters are also 
undertaken which may include applications 
for deputyships when no power of attorney is 
in place or statutory will applications. We also 
manage the affairs of clients who may have 
nobody else to act for them.  
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Silver Arrows Private Hire and Chauffeur Services 
offers stylish yet reliable and punctual travel throughout the 
Guildford Borough and beyond. We operate 24 hours a day on 

booked calls – so don't wait to check in to travel first class.

Typical destinations include airports, theatres, restaurants, 
train stations, hospitals and many more. Customers use us all 

year round for personal as well as business trips.

Call +44 (0) 1483 280050
Email info@silver-arrows.co.uk

Book online at silver-arrows.co.uk
quoting BP2024

AIRPORT RUNS
Heathrow – from £58        Stansted – from £150 
Gatwick  – from £58      London City – from £125 

Luton – from £125



This common skin condition causes 
redness and visible blood vessels, 
particularly on the face, and can flare 
up due to a variety of triggers. Father 
Christmas’s busy lifestyle might be 
contributing to his rosy complexion!

Who is Prone to Rosacea
Rosacea has several potential causes, 
and poor Father Christmas may be 
hitting them all during his annual 
Christmas rush. One major trigger 
is rapid changes in temperature, 
something Santa experiences 
constantly. Moving between the icy 
North Pole and the warmer climates, 
colder weather and heated homes, 
he visits on his worldwide gift-giving 
mission could be causing his blood 
vessels to expand and contract, 
leading to facial flushing and, over time, 
the development of broken veins.

Father Christmas’s diet might also be play- 
ing a role. Rosacea is often aggravated 
by spicy foods, sugar, hot beverages,  
and alcohol. And with all those festive 

treats left out for him – especially mulled 
wine and mince pies – it’s no wonder his  
skin may be suffering! On top of that, 
lack of sleep can also weaken the skin’s 
natural defenses and make it more prone  
to flare-ups. We can’t imagine Father 
Christmas gets much rest as he prepares  
for the busiest night of the year.

Treatment Options for Rosacea
If Father Christmas wants to maintain a 
healthy glow rather than a rosy irritation, 
there are several treatments he might 
consider to help reduce redness and 
prevent broken veins.

•	Laser or IPL (Intense Pulsed Light) 
therapy is a popular option for treating  
the visible blood vessels caused by  
rosacea. These treatments work by  
targeting the dilated blood vessels  
under the skin, helping to reduce 
redness and even out the complexion.

•	Dermalux LED Phototherapy is 
another great option. It uses LED light  
to calm inflammation, promote healing,  
and improve skin health, making it 

ideal for soothing rosacea flare-ups.  
The non-invasive nature of this treat-
ment means Santa could get it done 
quickly without needing recovery time.

•	Santa should also be diligent about 
wearing daily SPF, even in the winter. UV  
rays are a common trigger for rosacea,  
and protecting his skin from the sun 
could help prevent further irritation.

Dietary Advice To Reduce Flushing 
In addition to professional treatments, 
Father Christmas could benefit from 
making some tweaks to his diet. He 
might want to cut back on spicy foods, 
alcohol, and hot drinks, which can 
all contribute to rosacea flare-ups. 
Instead, he could swap that mulled 
wine for a soothing herbal tea, and 
snack on anti-inflammatory foods like 
leafy greens, fish rich in omega-3s, and 
antioxidant-packed fruits like berries.

With the right combination of treatments  
and lifestyle adjustments, Father  
Christmas’s cheeks can stay as merry as  
ever – without the irritation of rosacea! n

Father Christmas’s busy 
lifestyle might be contributing 

to his rosy complexion!

By Sophia Wyatt, Skcin Charity Ambassador,  

Clinic Director, Send Therapy Rooms

Father Christmas is known for his jolly demeanour, twinkling eyes, and, of course, those 
famously rosy cheeks. But while his bright complexion might be part of his festive charm, 
it’s possible that his glowing cheeks are a symptom of something less magical – Rosacea.

To advertise in Burpham Pages call 07597 904755 or e-mail editor@burpham-pages.co.uk20
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Aldridge  
Ironing Service

• Regular and Reliable
• Excellent References
• Established 1999
• Great Rates
• 24 hour Turnaround
•	 Free	Collection	and	Delivery

aldridgeironing@gmail.com

www.aldridgeironing.co.uk



Extra-Curricular  
Teaching in Burpham

Moira MacQuaide’s history of Burpham

There has always been a need for children to learn subjects outside of formal schooling. 
Many of us will remember having lessons after school, in swimming, dancing, music, 
sports, etc. This month the focus is on three teachers in Burpham, from the 1950s and 

1960s, though there were probably many more, but these are memories shared.

 
Dancers on Festival Queen’s Float at the 
Guildford Carnival, 1950s (Barabara Stone)

Susan Kethero remembered that in the 
1950s she had piano lessons with Miss 
Bullen, the mature daughter of William 
Henry Bullen of Marlyns. She had been 
a piano teacher at the County Grammar 
School for Girls, but went on to give 
private lessons in the chapel at Marlyns, 
which had been turned into a music 
room for the family.

Very little other information has been 
found about the Bullen family, but they 
were recorded in the Kelly’s Directories 
as living at 79 London Road, Burpham. 

According to Norman Hamilton, the 
Bullens lived there until 1959, when they  
sold the house to Abbeyfield Properties,  
to be converted into flats for retired ladies.

Barbara Stone lived in New Inn Lane 
and remembered her neighbour, 
Mrs Ethel Rees, who taught dance, 
including tap, ballet and ballroom, in the 
1950s. She had a studio in her back  
garden for the classes, for girls up to 12 
years old, plus a senior group of girls  
up to 17 years. These took place on 
Saturday mornings, with 15-20 girls in a  
class. They put on displays in Burpham 
Village Hall, using the stage, with the rest  
of the hall packed out with family and 
friends. The parents made costumes 
for the girls for the displays. The girls 
also put on displays on the Festival 
Queen’s float for the Guildford Carnival.

Derek Oliver remembered that in the 60s  
and 70s, his father, Fred Oliver, taught  
both tennis and table tennis in Burpham.  
Fred was the local Police Constable for  

Burpham. He built a tennis court behind  
his house. Derek remembered his father  
running a table tennis club for young 
people in an outbuilding behind the 
Kingpost. Ralph Marshall remembered 
that Fred gave him extra training for his  
Duke of Edinburgh Award. Two girls 
from Burpham, Linda and Sue Howard, 
were in the top five players in the country.  
Their father, Percy, built a table tennis 
room in their back garden in Burpham. 

What other lessons went on in 
Burpham? Share your memories  
about the past by e-mailing us at 
editor@burpham-pages.co.uk n

Table tennis lesson with Mr Oliver  
c.1960-1970 (David Oliver)

Dance display in Burpham Village Hall, 1950s (Barabara Stone)

If you are willing to share your memories and photos to tell us more about Burpham then please contact Moira MacQuaide, either  
by e-mail (moira.macquaide@gmail.com) or by phone or text (07963 756543). My book, Burpham – A Gateway to Guildford is still  
available from me for £10 (free delivery locally) or on Amazon, but the History of Burpham Primary School 1908-2014 is now out of  
print (available to borrow at Guildford Library).

To advertise in Burpham Pages call 07597 904755 or e-mail editor@burpham-pages.co.uk22
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Specialists in Audi, Volkswagen, Seat 
and Skoda Vehicles. 

IMI Certified for Electric and Hybrid 

propelled Vehicles. 
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Tel: 01483 285792 
Email: info@ctcars.co.uk 
www.ctcars.co.uk 

Where to find us 
Open View Farm, Epsom Road,  
West Horsley, Surrey. KT24 6AP 

 

 



Burpham resident  
completes Ireland  
end-to-end walk  
& raises funds  
for dementia.

Mark Saunders, a 67-year-old retired University of London 
professor from Burpham has completed a new challenge 
for charity. On the 6th October 2024 he finished walking 
the length of Ireland and, in doing so, has raised significant 
sums to help two dementia charities.

Mark’s started this demanding trek on the  
29th August 2024 at the tip of Dursey 
Island in the rugged southwest of 
Ireland, and finished 39 days later at the 
coastal town of Ballycastle in Northern 
Ireland. His end-to-end walk of Ireland 
spanned 507 miles, encompassed 
40,000 ft of ascent and included five 
rest days. He averaged 14.9 miles and 
1170 ft of ascent each walking day, 
and followed mostly waymarked trails, 
paths and quiet country roads.

Mark reports that “although strenuous, 
the adventure was a marvellous and  
rewarding experience. The green land- 
scapes and scenery were fantastic, the  
Irish people were warm and friendly, 
and even the weather was better than  
expected! I especially enjoyed walking  
the coastal stages in the south and 
north. The clifftop path eastward from 
the famous Giant’s Causeway was 
stunning with its dramatic volcanic 
scenery – and is a walk that I would 
recommend to all day hikers! My 
end-to-end route traversed several 
mountain ranges, crossed the Shannon,  
Ireland’s longest river, encountered 
many castles and historical sites, and 
provided a good appreciation of Irish 

culture. The simple traditional way of life 
that endures in southwest Ireland was a 
particular delight.”

Crucially, Mark’s exploit was undertaken  
for charity. His efforts have increased 
awareness of dementia and have raised 
valuable funds to help two leading 
dementia charities, the Alzheimer’s 
Society (covering England, Wales, and 
Northern Ireland) and the Alzheimer 
Society of Ireland. Dementia is Britain’s 
leading cause of death, having overtaken  
coronary heart disease. It is a chronic 
brain disorder that is not part of normal 

ageing and will affect 1 in 3 people in the  
UK and Ireland. Unfortunately, there is  
still no cure for dementia and many 
people who have this pernicious disease  
are not being diagnosed and supported.

The Alzheimer’s Society and the 
Alzheimer Society of Ireland provide 
essential support to those living 
with dementia and work towards 
groundbreaking treatments. They also 
strive to make dementia the national 
priority that it desperately needs to be. 
Donations are vital for these Societies 
to continue their essential work. 

Mark is appreciative and grateful to all 
Burpham residents who have kindly 
made a donation. However, if you are 
able, please be kind and try to make a 
small donation either online or by cash. 
For online donations please visit Mark’s 
JustGiving page for the Alzheimer’s 
Society at www.justgiving.com/page/
mark-saunders-ukalzs6111922 or 
for the Alzheimer’s Society of Ireland 
please visit www.justgiving.com/
page/mark-saunders-irlalz3071922 
For a cash donation please send an 
email to Mark at mas7757@live.com 
so that he may arrange this. Thank you 
for your kindness. n

Map of Mark’s Ireland walk.
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Free, no obligation quotations

Reliable, skilled, friendly

Local recommendations

zoeyhackney@btinternet.com

07721 455554

01483 222830 

PROFESSIONAL PAINTING 
& DECORATING
Qualified and fully insured

t

m

e
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We provide:
Central Heating Installations
Underfloor Heating Installations
Power Flushing Heating Systems
Landlord Gas Safety Certificates
Boiler Replacements, Repairs & Servicing
Bathroom & Shower Installations
General Plumbing

MICK SMITHMICK SMITH
Heating and Plumbing LtdHeating and Plumbing Ltd

Contact Us:
Office 07979 151200 | Alex 07932 018965

E: mick_the_plumber@yahoo.co.uk

A family run business based in 
Guildford for over 40 years

135488

www.micksmithheatingandplumbingltd.com



Church Office: 01483 825533
www.burphamchurch.org.uk

Following the 
path of life.
Rev James Hanson looks back at 
footprints left in the sand.

Rev James Hanson, Vicar, Burpham Church

Maybe, our hopes and dreams fall by 
the wayside and end up dashed. Yet, I 
have often mused about whether I have 
been getting it wrong for so long, and 
perhaps haven’t been looking at life 
the right way. Just what if I was to look 
backwards at life as a pathway I had 
walked. Then I might see the footprints 
I had left in the sand, maybe even to 
see the impact I had had (hopefully 
for good) on others’ lives, and even 
to see how the pathway I eventually 
walked was the one I was meant to 
have walked, collecting up life’s rich 
experiences on the way.

It became clear when I recently visited a 
school in a small village in Kenya, near 
the rift valley, where I came across this 
stunning pathway built by the children. 
Not only making the bricks for the path, 
they engraved them with their own 
names so that they laid the pathway 
in front of themselves, but also they 
laid the pathway together so that they 
would be part of the journey with their 

friends. This Kenyan spirit of journeying 
together and building a path that takes 
others with you on that journey into the 
future was a really beautiful image.

For me, life has been like a roller-
coaster, with high heights and low 
troughs, and a variable plate of 
spaghetti feel between. Yet, for every 
time I felt the trough, I look back and 
saw how that became a springboard, 
part of my bouncebackability. That 
word probably would sum up my 
journey to date.

It is, of course, far more than just a 
kangaroo-hopping path, because 
I feel much stronger for having to 
bounceback than if everything had 
been plain sailing.

But, whatever my hopes were for the 
future, when I look back, life has taken 
a different path and my hopes have 
evolved into something new. That’s ok 
for it not to look like how I imagined, 
because I know my real blessing. I have 

a house over my head, I have food to 
eat, I live in a beautiful part of the world, 
I am healthy and I have a family. But, 
irrespective of these things, I have an 
even greater blessing than all of those 
put together; I have hope. Hope for 
a future. Hope that will never let me 
down. Hope that when I went through 
the troughs of life, I was carried by God; 
I was never alone.

We find that as nights draw in, the cold of  
the end of Autumn turns our minds away  
from Summer and towards Winter. Yet –  
with Winter comes Christmas, that time  
when we are reminded of a Hope that  
came into the world, in the form of Jesus.  
The Hope that carries us through the 
troughs of life, and gives us an image of  
a future where we know we travel toge- 
ther, building the pathway brick by brick.

So, as Winter approaches and we look 
longingly at Christmas, what are you 
Hoping for? 

Blessings, Rev James. n

Life has many twists and turns, and that’s even before we reach today.  
Tomorrow, well that is another path entirely. Sometimes the road of life  
doesn’t look like what we hoped it might have done. 
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Accountants for Life

T: 01306 880880
E: partners@bullimores.co.uk

W: www.bullimores.co.uk
Bullimores LLP licensed to carry out the reserved legal activity 
of non-contentious probate in England & Wales by the ICAEW

 Tax • Accounts • Probate
Inheritance Tax & 

Executorship
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Counselling can help:
I am now off ering 

‘in person’ (face-to-face) counselling as well 
as Zoom and telephone consultations.
Email or phone me to chat through the options, your fi rst 

session is discounted to see if you think this may work for you.

Sessions available daytime, 
evenings & weekends.

Are you experiencing diffi  culties 
in coping with life because of:
depression, anxiety, stress, panic attacks, 

bereavement, other loss in personal or work life,
 low self-esteem, relationship diffi  culties?

Text or call 07881 945779
E: naomikeff ord@gmail.com
www.naomikeff ordcounsellor.com

Naomi Keff ord
Counsellor

Dip. Couns., B.A.(Hons), MSc (Psychology), MBACP

The power of  
Food Optimising:  
based on science,  
backed by evidence, 
loved by millions.

THURSDAYS
8.00am, 9.30am, 11.00am,  
5.30pm & 7.00pm

Jacob’s Well Village Hall
Jacob’s Well Road
Jacob’s Well GU4 7PD 
Contact: Nicky 07399 953818



November & December

For more information on Worplesdon Garden Club contact Tim Bonnert on 01483 237702

Gardening 
Hints & tips
From the Worplesdon Garden Club

Worplesdon Garden Club is a friendly and enthusiastic club which meets every 
second Tuesday of the month from 8-10pm in the Old Church, Emmanuel Parish 
Centre, Stoughton, Guildford, GU2 9SJ with doors open from 7.45pm.

info@worplesdongardenclub.co.uk 
www.worplesdongardenclub.co.uk

About Worplesdon Garden Club
Membership is only £15 for the  
year from January (£8 from July) and 
includes a full schedule of speakers 
throughout the year, plus a range of 
social events including Garden Visits, 
Lunches, Barbecues, and Horticultural  
Shows. Please see the club website,  
www.worplesdongardenclub.co.uk,  
for more details. Visitors (£3) and new 
members are always welcome.

For more information on  
Worplesdon Garden Club contact 
Tim Bonnert on 07708 455096,  
info@worplesdongardenclub.co.uk, 
or visit www.worplesdongardenclub.
co.uk where you can read our 
latest Club Newsletter – www.
worplesdongardenclub.co.uk/
newsletters

Tuesday 12th November

Club Meeting in November
Jon Evans – ‘Alpines’ 
8.00pm. Emmanuel Parish Centre.

Tuesday 10th December 

Club Meeting in December
Christmas Social Evening 
8.00pm. Emmanuel Parish Centre.

Gardening hints and tips  
for November & December

	Cold nights and frosts will be 
making an appearance soon so 
this the last chance to protect any 
tender perennials by moving to a 
sheltered spot or by applying a thick 
mulch of compost.

	It is important to gather up leaves 
regularly. Fallen leaves will smother 
lawns and small plants and will 
become a dangerous slip hazard  
on paths.

	Collect leaves into their own bag or  
leaf bin and leave for about a year to  
decompose into beautiful leaf mould.  
This can then be used as a mulch  
for those tender plants next Autumn,  
or as a general soil improver.

	Carefully lift any remaining dahlia 
and begonia tubers, trim off the 
dead foliage, label, then store in dry 
sand or compost in a cool, frost-free 
place. Alternatively, apply a thick 
layer of mulch over the plants in situ 
to protect the tubers from  
deep frosts over the winter.

	Plant out any last remaining  
winter bedding.

	Now a good time to sow sweet peas  
for an early show next summer.

	Plant Narcissi and tulip bulbs. Tulips 
are often quite short lived and can 
do better in pots or tubs. Pots are 
also easier to move to a different 
location after flowering to allow the 
leaves to die down naturally.
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	 If you’re buying a Poinsettia, remember  
that they don’t like draughts or 
being overwatered. Give them lots 
of light during the day and don’t 
trap them behind a curtain on a cold 
windowsill overnight or they will 
drop all their leaves.

	Tie in wall trained shrubs and climbers  
to prevent wind damage and lightly  
prune shrub roses to reduce root 
damage by wind-rock where top- 
heavy plants are pulled out the ground  
by the wind over the winter months. 
Roses will be pruned again in late 
winter, so don’t be too harsh now.

	Start to prune and maintain most 
deciduous trees and shrubs – the 
main exceptions being evergreens 
or early flowering shrubs such as 
Forsythia, and cherries, plums and 
other stone fruit which should be 
pruned in the summer. 

	Bare rooted roses, shrubs, hedging, 
and some trees can also be planted 
now through to end of February. 
Bare-rooted plants without a pot or 

soil are a very cost-effective way  
to buy new plants. 

	Avoid walking on frost-covered 
grass to prevent damage and the 
appearance of brown patches. 

	Harvest and enjoy root crops 
and brassicas from the vegetable 
garden. A frost on parsnips will 
help turn more of the starches in 
the roots into sugars, making them 
even sweeter. 

	Stop watering any succulents or cacti  
and reduce watering of most house- 
plants – with the light levels being very  
low, the plants will not be growing 
and will not need regular watering.

	Tidy perennial grasses and bamboos  
and continue to clear the top stems  
of faded perennials where appropriate  
or leave as over-wintering habitats 
for beneficial insects.

	Whilst it’s harder to be motivated to 
get out in the garden when the days 
are so short and it’s cold and damp, 
doing a bit of work on the brighter 
days will pay dividends next year. n

Wednesday 4th December

A Celebration of Christmas
The Fountain Centre are 
proud to present a 
Celebration of Christmas. 

Let’s fill the air with music and light, 
and celebrate the magic of the season 
together! Bring your loved ones 
together for a night of fun and warmth.

7pm to 9pm at Holy Trinity Church, 
5 Trinity Churchyard High Street 
Guildford GU1 3RR

Tickets £10 (under 12’s go free)

Tickets available from  
thelittleboxoffice.com/
fountaincentre/event/view/28260

Further info at: 
www.fountaincentre.org 
www.facebook.com/FountainCentre 
Tel: 01483 406618 
Email: rsc-tr.fountaincentre@nhs.net

What’s on...
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Covering:
Surrey, Hampshire, West Sussex, Berkshire, London

Professional Cleaning &
Restoration Services in Surrey &

Surrounding Areas

Carpet Cleaning 
Upholstery Cleaning 
Hard Floor Cleaning 

Wood Floor Restoration

www.prorangeservices.co.uk
info@prorangeservices.co.uk

01483 566802

VERY HIGHLY DEMANDED

AVOID DISAPPOINTMENT, BOOK TODAY

(Formerly Surrey Cleaning Services)



Police
Call 101 for local police team

Village Halls
Burpham Church Hall.................01483 825533
Jacobs Well Village Hall..........07482 632144
Burpham Village Hall...................01483 567948

Local Councils & Councillors
Borough Councillor (Burpham)  
George Potter......................................07411 005115 
Jane Tyson..............................................07768 392686
Borough Councillor 
(Worplesdon for Jacobs Well) 
Bilal Akhtar..............................................07899 960516 
Honor Brooker............................................................................  
Philip Brooker......................................07912 044546
Worplesdon Parish Council 
(Jacobs Well)...........................................01483 300094
County Councillor 
(Guildford East – Merrow & Burpham) 
George Potter......................................07411 005115
County Councillor 
(Worplesdon for Jacobs Well) 
Keith Witham........................................01483 235292

Supermarkets
Sainsbury’s (Burpham).............01483 506767

Local Associations
Burpham Community 
Association.............................................07513 366072
Jacobs Well Residents Association 
(Secretary)...............................................01483 577994 
(Chair)............................................................01483 822976

Veterinary Surgeons
Medivet.......................................................01483 604308
Alder Veterinary Practice.......01483 536036

Chemists
Boots (Epsom Rd)..........................01483 504969
Boots (Stoughton Rd)................01483 573779

Schools
Burpham Primary School......01483 572510
George Abbot School................01483 888000
Merrow Infant CofE School.01483 561501
Merrow Junior School...............01483 598544

Sports Venues
Sutherland Memorial Park....01483 444718
The Guildford Spectrum..........01483 443322

Hospitals
BMI Mount  
Alvernia Hospital..............................01483 378545
Royal Surrey  
County Hospital................................01483 571122
Nuffield Health  
Guildford Hospital..........................01483 555800

Doctors
Merrow Park Surgery..................01483 503331

Churches
Burpham Church (St Luke’s & The Church 
of The Holy Spirit)............................01483 825533

Local Charities
Age UK Surrey.....................................01483 503414
Challengers............................................01483 579390
Guildford Lions.................................0345 833 2884
The Fountain Centre....................01483 406618
Headway Surrey...............................01483 454433

Dentists
Burpham Dental Care.................01483 561666
Waterden Dental Practice.....01483 565290

Useful numbers
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ASK ABOUT OUR 

PRE-PAYMENT 

FUNERAL PLANS

FUNERAL DIRECTORS AND MEMORIAL STONEMASONS

FLORAL TRIBUTES   •   FUNERAL PLANS   •   WILLS  &  PROBATE

BURPHAM:

GUILDFORD:

204 London Road

70 Woodbridge Road

01483 615031

01483 562780

Branches also in Woking & West Byfl eet

OUR FAMILY HELPING 

YOUR FAMILY

For over 240 years, eight generations of the Lodge Family 

have been privileged to help local families in their time of 

need.  We provide all funerals, whether modern, traditional, 

green or alternative, with care and compassion.

J. Luxton

“An excellent 
service providing a 
compassionate funeral 
for our father. Lodge 
Brothers exceeded 
our expectations and 
demonstrated a depth 
of care that one 
would show to their 
own family.”

Robert, Chris, Andrew & Michael Lodge
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Burpham & Merrow
01483 300667 | sales@seymours-burpham.co.uk

Nolan Dark
Associate Director

Tracey Leonard
Associate Director

Make sure to follow us on socials @seymours_burphamproperty and pick 
up one of our free 2025 calendars to see the winning photos. 


